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Thoughts from the Superintendent

Model railroading is fun.  Isn't that what the header in Model Railroader magazine used to
say?  For me, it certainly is.  I think that in addition to the modeling skills one develops with
continued practice, the people one meets and the friendships developed are hugely
important.  I would not know most of the modelers and operations people that I now know
well were it not for this Division. A "Benefit of the NMRA?"  You bet it is a huge benefit! 
Through hard work by several people, the Northern Utah Division has become the largest
Division in the Rocky Mountain Region.  In the past year we have grown approximately
20% to 166 members.  Doesn't that kind of make you wonder why our monthly events
average in the high 20s to 30 people?  Last month our event at the new venue, the
Discovery Gateway Children's Museum, had 39 attendees. This is a record for recent
events.  Was it because of the clinic (Gil Bennett)? Was it the location?  We are not sure, but we plan to continue with
great clinics at this location. The June event will feature Rob Spangler doing some hands on scenery methods.

In July of 2019 we will host the Golden Spike National Convention of the NMRA.  Believe me that date is getting very
close.  We need more volunteers and ideas.  In July, four of us will be journeying to Indianapolis to witness their National
Convention, gather more ideas for ours and advertise the 2019 Salt Lake Convention.  We welcome any and all of your
ideas as to what we should look for and do while we are there.  Please funnel your ideas through Alan Anderson (our
Chair), Stan or Janet Jennings, Steve Moore or me.  Your ideas are most welcome and will be considered.

So, there are my thoughts for this month, what are yours?

Jack Chase
Superintendent
Northern Utah Division of the NMRA
801-323-1148
jack.r.chase@gmail.com

Click Here to Return to the Table of Contents

What Happened Last Month

The May 21st, 2016 event of the Northern Utah Division featured the entertaining and informative Gil Bennett. Gil has
been painting for 30 years. During that time he has painted for private collectors, public and private businesses. He loves
to paint trains, or as his friend says "A landscape with a train in it." Gil did not disappoint with his quick wit and simple
ways for creating beautiful backdrops for your layout. The techniques he uses are something that will help even the most
timid of us to try a painted backdrop. Using inexpensive hobby craft paints and a pre-painted sky blue sheet of Masonite,
many of the participants were able create some very nice backgrounds.  Thanks Gil for a very enjoyable afternoon.

A big THANK YOU to the staff at the Discovery Gateway Children's Museum for allowing us to host our monthly events
at their facility! The meeting portion of each event is being held in the theater on the second floor just above the first
floor entrance. This is a nice big area that will allow us to spread out and be comfortable. The projector for presentations
is very bright so that we will no longer have to turn the lights out to see the screen. The large tables and ample seating
are another great bonus! Access to restrooms is located in the same room so that if you need to take a quick break you
won't have to go far. The "get down and dirty" portions of an event are being held in the Gateway's workshop on the
third floor. Don't worry there are elevators on every level to make access easy. Not sure where the theater or workshop
is? Just ask any of the helpful, courteous staff where you need to go and they will be happy help you.
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Learn Something New

Workshop

Hands-On Scenery
Presented by Rob Spangler

Learn from one of Utah's master scenery builders! Rob will show us his techniques for
building faboulus scenery. You will be able to take your plywood empire to a realistic

contoured beauty in no time.

Two Presentations!

Why is a National NMRA Convention such a big deal?
Presented by The 2019 National Convention Team

A report on the Indianapolis 2016 NMRA convention.

Modesto & Empire Traction / Western Railway Museum

A short presentation on the Modesto & Empire Traction, a very modern, environmentally friendly short line railroad, and
the Western Railway Museum which houses three pieces of Utah Interurban equipment. 

Workshop

A Very Special Workshop
Presented by Lee Nicholas

Stay tuned to this space for a great event.

Workshop

Hands on locomotive lighting
Presented by John Laser

Learn tips and techniques for installing lighting in your locomotives. John will also be coving
some basic soldering techniques.
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Discovery Gateway Project Layout

For those that would like to get some real hands on experience or chance to sharpen your layout
building skills, please consider helping out with the layouts we are building for the Discovery
Gateway. The layouts are being built as an instructional tool that staff can use for educational
programs for children and adults. Each layout is built on wheels so that it can be easily moved in
and out of their public workshop rooms.

The first layout we are building is an HO scale layout. Another O scale layout will be built later from a recent collection
donated the Discovery Gateway. This is a great opportunity for the division to show the general public that we do more
than just play with trains. The room that we are working on the layout is open to the public and allows us to provide a
demonstration of the varied skills we all use to construct a layout. Access to the Gateways' tool shop is right next door
and various tools are available. If you have any specialized tools you like to work with you might want to pack a small
tool kit.

We need someone to repair a section of track and someone to make a custom curve bridge. This can be an AP project
with several submitting work and we will pick one to put on the layout. Work sessions are scheduled for every Tuesday
from 10 am to 12 pm and from 10 am to 12 pm the morning of our regularly scheduled event on the third Saturday of
the month. Please contact Blaine at bholbro1466@earthlink.net or by phone at 801-580-1459 for more information and to
confirm the work session time.

Blaine Holbrook
Director at Large, Northern Division, NMRA
bholbro1466@earthlink.net
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Division News Items

On May 14th the division participated in the Ogden Heritage Festival at he
Union Station. Along with other cultural programs for the public, the division
displayed the Engine Drag Races and two timesaver layouts for the public to
view and have an opportunity to get a hands on experince with model
railroading. The festival was well attended by the public and gave us an
opprotunity to introduce people to the world of model trains. The Hostlers
and the Golden Spike American Flyer Train Club both brought layouts for

display. The South Weber Model Railroad Club provided train rides in the court yard area.

DONATIONS FOR SALE

Remember the list of items donated to the Northern Utah Division, NMRA, in last month's Promontory Post?  Now there
are some more.  Some have been sold, Geoff Carter will be taking charge of selling the rest.  Most of the items will be
at the March 19 Division Event.  Cash or checks only.
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Division Operations Group News

The DOGs continue to meet and have a great time operating on some great layouts.  On
May 28, 2016 we met for a most enjoyable session at Quintin Foster's layout.  This time
we had a full crew which makes up a bit for the short crew last year.  Quintin is one of
two N Scale layouts at which we operate so it was somewhat different, but a lot of fun.

On June 25, 2016 the DOGs will be meeting at Willard Johnson's great switching layout
again for a terrific session.  Since we were last there, Willard has made some great
scenery additions.  It looks really great!

Jack Chase
Crew Chief -- DOGs
Northern Utah Division of the NMRA
Proud Host of the 2019 National NMRA Convention & Train Show
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Achievement Program

I first started trying my hand at model railroading in my teenaged years. My first
set was a Tyco Silver Streak train set that had brass track. I never got it to run
very well. I know my uncle loved trains but he wasn’t very close so I didn’t have
anyone to really guide me or help with any questions. This was pre-internet days.
I had no idea that there might even be the possibility of a club near by. Fast
forward about 15 years. I had started back into trains a bit after college when I
heard about the NMRA National Convention coming to my city! I couldn’t believe
how many adults talked about, lived and breathed trains for a whole week! It was
so awesome!

Over the next several years I attended a few meetings but was mostly a “lone
wolf” modeler. When moving to Utah my wife was the one with the idea of building a ride-on train in the backyard.
Again, I didn’t know anyone in the area who was into trains and did it all on my own. This time I had the internet and
learned a few things that way but otherwise it was mostly by trial and error. Fast forward another 10 years. Now I am
part of the Northern Utah Division and have met a lot of great people! I have shared over the internet, and in person, my
modeling with thousands of people. I learn what I can from other modelers and share my knowledge with whoever is
interested to know more.

I think there is a time and place for both types of modeling – on your own or with others. Oftentimes work, family or
other responsibilities don’t allow the time for one to make it to meetings or events. That’s OK. However, if you can, I
would highly recommend getting together with others. Our associations with others in a common activity, whether we call
them friends or merely acquaintances, allows for a common bond that I believe enriches our lives.

That first National Convention I attended I brought a model to enter into the contest. I didn’t really understand the
judging criteria back then and was devastated when it scored so poorly. I thought I had done a pretty good job and I felt
like the judge just said, “Nice try, kid.” He was actually very kind and explained why it received such a low score. Less
than a year later I hesitantly entered a model when attending a Logging Modeler’s Convention. To my great surprise, I
was awarded a First Place award! It was by popular vote, not points, but I had used what I had learned and improved
my skills!

I encourage you to become more involved in our Division. Our attendance at the monthly events has increased, which is
great, but there are so many more that we could benefit from seeing and interacting with you more. We just had our first
track laying “party” at the new Shay Park in Saratoga Springs. There were only four of us but it went well for our first
session. I’m glad I was able to offer some of my knowledge from laying my own track in my backyard many years ago.

The next time we will be laying track is planned for June 25th with about 300’ of track. To get on the email list for
updates send an email to Mike Hansen – utahlivesteamers@gmail.com and he will let you know the time. It was a good
amount of guys we had for the amount of work to be done. Next time there will be more track so it would be good to
have more people.

If you don’t want to work outside, the layout we are working on at Discovery Gateway children’s museum could use a
few more people too. Blaine and Geoff are coordinating those work crews. See the Division website for the calendar:
http://northernutahnmra.org/calendar/

As we share our love of trains with others, work together on special projects, attend DOG operating sessions, expand
our skills at clinics or whatever the activity is, we can enjoy the journey together!

Jim Wanlass
AP Chairman
ap@northernutahnmra.org
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Golden Spike Train Club of Utah

Saturday, June 18th from Noon to 4:00 PM
We are having an open house of our layout at 840 North Beck Street in Salt Lake City, Utah.
Everyone is invited!

Visit our website at http://goldenspiketrainclub.org/
or like us on facebook at https://www.facebook.com/GoldenspikeTrainClub/
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South Weber Model Railroad Club

Join us June 18th for free train rides from 11am to 3 pm at Canyon Meadows Park in South Weber
UT. 

The park offers a large field perfect for picnics or a covered pavillion if you prefer to sit on benches.
There are public restrooms available and a playground for the kids! Be sure to share this event with
others and bring friends and family with!
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2019 NMRA National Convention

2019 NMRA National Convention & Train Show

The 2019 National Convention Committee has met and is working on display There is great work
being made on the NMRA 2019 SLC Convention. We have two volunteers we are sending to
Indianapolis to man our convention booth all week and who will promote our 2019 Convention. 
We have a display booth and brochures being made in preparation.
 
The focal point of our convention is the sesquicentennial of the driving of the Golden Spike…
that’s 150 years ago!  The original event was May 10, 1869 and the convention is July 5th
through July 13, 2019.

Our convention hotel is the Little America with clinic overflow at the Grand America. The National
Train Show July 12th through July 14th at the South Towne Expo Center.

Our convention team is working on: identifying layouts for tours and op sessions; securing clinics and clinicians; and
coming up with rail and non-rail activities to work with.  We still have need for volunteers and would like YOUR IDEAS! 
Send them to nmra2019slc@outlook.com

The 2017 Convention is in Indianapolis this year. The convention will be July 3-10 at the Westin Hotel and they have a
link to our convention on their website!  Take a look and see what a convention can do to enhance your model
railroading hobby!

Upcoming national conventions:
July 3 – July 10, 2016 – Indianapolis, IN - http://www.nmra2016.org/ 
July 30 – Aug. 6, 2017 – Orlando, FL - http://nmra2017orlando.org/ 
Aug. 5 – Aug. 12, 2018 – Kansas City, MO - http://www.kc2018.org/ 
What goes on at a convention? See for yourself http://www.nmra.org/conventions   

If you know of someone who has a layout AND is interested in hosting a layout tour, fill out this form here:
https://goo.gl/qzIJzd  (Type the link in your favorite web browser exactly as written)

Our new convention website is up and will be updated with new information. You can view the website at
nmra2019slc.org

Questions, Comments, Suggestions or concerns, please contact Alan Anderson, Convention Chair at
nmra2019slc@outlook.com or call 801-971-5341.

Thank you,
NMRA 2019 SLC Convention team

Alan Anderson
2019 Convention Chairman
nmra2019slc@outlook.com
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Intermountain Train Expo

To all NMRA modelers!!

We need your help. Our Train show in November is attracting interest and we have had some folks coming from far
away and they are asking for help in finding a place to stay for three nights. This would be in our homes. Do you have a
guest room or two you could donate to our cause? Please contact me at 801-580-1459 if you can help. you can also
email me at bholbro1466@earthlink.net .

We do not expect our members to have to feed these folks but any hospitality would be greatly appreciated. This will
help build our reputation. 

Work on the Intermountain Train Expo continues with meeting and assignments.
We now have a finalized poster that will be posted at various locations and our
new show website is up and running. HELP! While some jobs will no longer be
necessary because of the change in venue, others will require more, much
more manpower.  Please step forward and give us a hand.
 
November 5th & 6th, 2016

South Towne Expo Center - 9575 State Street Sandy, Utah

Show hours: Saturday 9 AM to 5 PM, Sunday 9 AM to 4 PM
 
Admission: $10.00@ at the door, $8.00@ on-line, $5.00@ special services. 
Children twelve and under free.  (Special services include military, police and fire
personal and their spouse.)

www.intermountaintrainexpo.com
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New Division Rolling Stock

2016 DIVISION CAR
 
The Utah Poultry Producers Association was formed in 1923  to improve the quality of eggs.  The association was very
successful, Utah's "Milk White" Eggs commanded the highest prices in the leading markets of the country.  Most of the
eggs were shipped to market (New York City was a major market) in Utah Poultry Producer refrigerator cars reproduced
in HO scale by Accurail for the Northern Utah Division, NMRA.  We have a photograph with numbers 6198, 6199, 6202
and 6205 and another showing at least nineteen Utah Poultry Producer cars (no numbers are readable).  The Northern
Utah Division car is numbered 6199 and renumbering decals are available.  The renumbering decals include 6198 and
6200-6209 and for those who would like to continue the year car-numbering tradition, 2016. There are thirteen Utah
Poultry cars committed but not paid for and picked up, eight are available. The cars will be available for purchase
and pick-up at the Northern Utah Division, NMRA, event on April 20, 2016. Each car is $35.00 with $5.00 additional for
shipping, if necessary.

To reserve your car please contact Stan Jenning at 801-967-0999 or order from our website
http://northernutahnmra.org/club-car/.
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Classifieds

Super-V Mini Cradle

The Mini Cradle is just right for Z scale and N scale. The unique V shape gently holds cars and engines in any position
without harming delicate details. The Super-V Mini Cradle measures 12 inches long, 1 inch high, and 2 inches wide.
$5.95 + $2 S/H ea. K.I.S.S. Method Inc. www.kissmethodinc.com. 9199 So. Mountain Laurel Ln. West Jordan UT 84081.
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The Club Car

The Northern Utah Division is home to many outstanding modeling clubs, in every scale from Z to Live Steam. You are sure to find at least one
of them that will meet your needs, so drop them a line and join the fun!

Contact information is the most recent we have on file. If you have a railroad modeling club in the state of Utah, we would be happy to include
your information here. Just send us the name of your club, the scales you support in your club, and how prospective members may contact
your club.

Color Country Model Railroad Club – This multi-scale club is located in the Southern Utah Division in St. George, Utah. Contact Dave Merrill
by email at: professordavemerrill@gmail.com. Visit their website at http://colorcountrytrains.org/sud/

Color Country T-Trak Club - This N Scale club, located in the Southern Utah Division in St. George, Utah,  uses the T-Trak modular system.
Contact the club by email at: ColorCountryTTrak@gmail.com. Visit their website at http://www.ccttc.info

Golden Spike American Flyer Train Club – This S scale club meets the third Friday of each month at various club member homes. Their
newsletter contains the time and place. Call Jim Buckley by phone at: (801) 252-1921 or by email at: jamesbuckley7@comcast.com. Visit their
website at http://www.gsaftc.com/about.htm 

Golden Spike Train Club of Utah – This HO/HOn3 100% NMRA club meets Saturday Evenings from 3:00 pm to 6:00 pm, at the Old
Children’s Museum of Utah ( 840 N 300 West, SLC ). Open Houses are held on the 3rd Saturday’s of the month from 12-4 pm. Contact Mark
Forslund by phone at (801) 641-6586 for more information. Out of the area memberships are available. Visit their website
at http://goldenspiketrainclub.org 

Great Basin Lego Train Club – Adult fans of LEGO. Meeting times and club info is posted on their website. Contact Reed Cowan by email at:
gbltc@aol.com. Visit their website at http://greatbasinltc.utahlug.org/ 

HOn3 Club of Northern Utah – Specializing in local narrow gauge railroads in HOn3, this group meets informally and has a layout in
Grantsville. Contact Fred Voelcker by email at: fred.voelcker@gmail.com

Hostlers Model Railroad Club – This Multi-scale club, including live steam, meets the 3rd Wednesday of every month at Ogden’s historic
Union Station. Contact Mike Murphy by USPS mail at: 752 W 4375 South, Riverdale, UT 84405 or by phone at: (801) 394-4952. Visit their
website at http://hostlers.org 

O Scale Guys – An O and On3 scale club. Contact Alan Badham by phone at: (801) 975-0367. Visit their website at
http://theoscaleguys.tripod.com/

Ophir, Tintic and Western – This 100% NMRA club models in HO and N and meets at the SCERA Theater Boardroom (745 South State
Street, Orem) at 7:00 pm on the 3rd Thursday of every month. Contact Larry Carter by email at larrycarter@msn.com or by phone at (801) 446-
8161 Visit their website at http://www.otwtrainclub.com/ 

Railway & Locomotive Historical Society (Golden Spike Chapter) – An historically oriented group of researchers and preservationists, the
Golden Spike chapter of the R&LHS meets at Ogden Station and is presently in the midst of a 20+ year restoration project of the D&RGW
#223. Visit their website at http://www.trainweb.org/GoldenSpikeLRHS/index.html 

South Weber Model Railroad Club – This 1-1/2″ club runs trains every 3rd Saturday & Sunday at South Weber Canyon Meadows Park. I-84
exit #85, two blocks south, two blocks east. Visit their website at http://southweberrr.webs.com/

Trackers – This HO/HOn3 club meets at the Tooele Railroad Museum (35 N Broadway, Tooele) on Saturdays from 12:00 noon to 4:00 pm
(from Memorial Day to Labor Day). During the off-season, club members may meet for maintenance/upgrades to the layout, as weather
permits. Contact Cindy Meiser by phone at: (801) 966-7411 or by mail at: 512 Crockett Drive Kearns, Utah 84118. Visit their website at
http://trackersmodelrrclub.org/

Utah Free-MO – A travelling HO Modular group conforming to the Free-MO standard. Contact Allen Carter by email at: Utahfreemo@aol.com

Utah Garden Railway Society – A “G scale” group dedicated to the art of Garden Railways. Contact Lynn Stringham, President (UGRS) by
USPS mail at: 4464 S 4100 West, West Haven, UT 84401

Utah Large Scale Society – A G scale group that meets in various member’s homes. Contact Stan White by phone at: (801) 546-4085 or by
USPS mail at: 920 N 1550 East, Layton, UT 84040

Utah Live Steamers – Formed in 2007 and in May of 2014 the name The Salt lake and Utah Railroad Historic Society was added. Our railroad
will be located in Saratoga Springs – Shay Park, which encompasses 12 acres. The key feature is the abandonded railroad grade of the Salt
Lake & Western Railroad Fairfield branch. Our track gauge will be 7.5" and 1.6" scale Live Steam and Diesel Locomotives. There will be 3,000'
of track and we plan to have trains operating by summer-fall  2016. Anyone who wishes to help, please contact Mike at cmry@sfcn.org or 801-
798-0241 Visit their website at http://uvls.org/

Utah Train Collectors Association – Primarily 3-rail O gauge, though other scales are represented. Promotes model railroading in Northern
Utah. Meets the last Thursday of each month. Contact Kent Silver (Club President) by email at: webmaster@utahtca.com. Visit their website
at http://utahtca.com/default.htm 

Wasatch N Scale Model Railroad Club - Contact Bob Gerald by phone at: (801) 864-0174

Wasatch Z Scale Model Railroad Club – Currently reorganizing. Interested parties may send email to: superintendent@nmrawasatch.org
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Division Officers and Volunteers

Northern Utah Division Officers
Superintendent: Jack Chase
Assistant Superintendent:    Fred Baney
Treasurer: Stan Jennings
Director-at-Large: Jim Wanlass
Director-at-Large: Steve Moore
Director-at-Large: Geoff Carter
Director-at-Large: Blaine Holbrook
   

Committee Positions
Advertising/Marketing: Steve Moore
Convention Chairman: Alan Anderson
Achievement Program: Jim Wanlass
Division Operations Group (DOG's): Jack Chase
Clinic Coordinator: Stan Jennings
Layout Tours: Pete Harmon
Division Librarian Robert Arnesen
Secretary Janet Jennings
Newsletter Editor Rick Luther
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Come Join us for Fun, Learning and Fellowship

NEW LOCATION!
Utah's center for model railroading excellence!

Join us every third Saturday at the
Discovery Gateway Children’s Museum

at the Gateway Shopping Center 
444 West 100 South, Salt Lake City

from 3:00 PM to 5:00 PM
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Jordan Valley Medical Center West Valley 3460 Pioneer Parkway, West Valley City Utah 84120
editor@northernutahnmra.org   

www.northernutahnmra.org 

You are receiving this email because you are registered with Northern Utah Division of NMRA.
Please add editor@northernutahnmra.org to your address book to make sure you don't miss an email.
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